
Road trip to Tokyo

Mother with her 7 week old baby

Yesterday I had a very smooth trip hitchhiking to Tokyo from Niigata in only
two cars. This was an encouragement to me because the previous 3 trips were
difficult and caused me considerable discomfort.

The first driver was a lady with a 7 week old baby in the car seat in the
back. She took me to the Sanjo-Tsubame interchange of the Hokuriku
expressway. From there I took a 180 yen 5 kilometer bus ride to Sakae parking
area.

At the parking area I saw two bikers, one of whom appeared to be a foreigner.
The Japanese biker told me, “Japanese people don’t like to pick up
hitchhikers.” I replied, “Some do!”

Eddy

And after a relatively short wait at Sakae, I was picked up by two men. The
driver’s name is Eddy, a real estate agent, who spoke some English. He told
me he is a Christian and proved it by sharing some of his favorite Bible
scriptures with me! Usually the Japanese Christians I meet are merely church
goers whose religion appears to be more of tradition than real faith, but I
could tell that Eddy is different. He recently married a lady from Harbin
China and said he will visit me in October after picking up his wife at
Niigata airport. He wants me to do a little ceremony to give him and his wife
a blessing for their marriage. I am honored to have Eddy for a new friend.

I told Eddy I have a lot of Chinese Bibles at home and I would be happy to
send him one. He promptly gave me 1000 yen to do so. Upon returning home to
Niigata, that was one of the first things I did. Eddy called me the next day
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thanking me for the Bible. It is an entire Bible in new Chinese for the
People’s Republic of China, and I would be happy to send one to anybody in
exchange for a donation to cover postage.


